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Emergency Pastoral Care: Whenever you are in need of emergency pastoral care give Pastor Lisa a phone call (714) 833-7332.

First Sunday of Advent is November 29.  If you do an Advent Wreath, here is a prayer for the first Sunday.
First Sunday of Advent

We praise you, O God, for this evergreen crown that marks our days of preparation for Christ's advent.

As we light the first candle on this wreath, rouse us from sleep, that we may be ready to greet our Lord when he comes with all the saints and angels.

Enlighten us with your grace, and prepare our hearts to welcome him with joy.

Grant this through Christ our Lord, who’s coming is certain and whose day draws near.

Amen.

Light the first candle.


Happy[image: image2.png]


[image: image3.wmf] Birthday[image: image4.png]



[image: image5.png]


November Birthdays

Anita Smart
November
5

George Koehm
November
6

Dorothea Moll
November
6

Linda Tracy
November
11

Jessica Keene
November
28

November Anniversaries

Mickey and Carol Costello
November 19
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 Birthday

to Our Episcopal Friends

November Birthdays

Lorna Miller-Kaplan
November
29

Mike Vanvales
November
29

CALENDAR NOTES
October 31: change clocks BACK 1 hour the night before November 1 (daylight savings time ends)

November 1: All Saints Sunday – Remembering those who have joined the Church Triumphant
November 19: Council Meeting at 2:30 p.m. in the Sanctuary
November 22: Annual Meeting Part 1 after 10:30 a.m. Service in Sanctuary

November 25: Thanksgiving Service and Turkey Slider Sandwiches at 11:30 a.m. in Sanctuary
November 2020

“Give Thanks with a Grateful Heart”
Dear Friends,

The calendar turns to November and the Thanksgiving hymn “Give Thanks with a Grateful Heart” starts playing in my head…and heart…and soul.  (Yes, even this November; maybe especially this November :)

Give thanks with a grateful heart
Give thanks to the Holy One
Give thanks because He's given Jesus Christ, His Son
And now let the weak say, “I am strong”
Let the poor say, “I am rich
Because of what the Lord has done for us”
Give thanks.  (Lyricist: Henry Smith)
This year, especially, is one where we can look back and see God’s hands embracing us as we are called to give God thanks in ALL circumstances.  

For we rejoice in the ability to face what comes our way and know that God is with us through it all.  Jesus Christ, through the Holy Spirit, abides with us in any circumstance we face.

Since last November, none of us could have predicted the church building’s troubles with more than 70 gallons of rainwater damaging our sanctuary.  But we also could not have foreseen the blessings of tireless parishioners and contracted workers who have restored our damaged roof, walls, and ceilings.  Thanks to the generosity of our church family, our stained-glass windows have been re-sealed and even our Fellowship Hall’s “weeping walls” no longer cry but rejoice with us.  We can celebrate outside too: new paint and sealing of the sanctuary walls; drought-tolerant landscaping blossoming throughout the seasons; benches, patio umbrellas and a permanent large wooden Cross out front; and individually donated smaller crosses adorning our outside/side chapel.  All these are tangible examples of the Spirit being alive and well and thriving as the rest of the world is called to “shut down.”  We, too, had to creatively change how we do worship.  But we stand up with Christ as our guide and the Holy Spirit as our strengthening aide.

Like our building’s structural woes, no one could foresee a pandemic that has changed many aspects of our ways of life but has NOT changed the ultimate truth: Jesus Christ who is the same yesterday, today and forever. (Hebrews 13:8).  And, no matter where we find ourselves — worshipping our Lord inside our sanctuary, outside in our “new” outside chapel, or worshipping at home knowing we are all still connected by prayer — remember: “In everything give thanks: for this is the will of God in Christ Jesus concerning you. (1 Thessalonians 5:18).
I want to especially thank ALL of you for your flexibility as we have adhered to the state, county and local guidelines changing how our worship looks…but the SPIRIT is the same.  And that is truly an amazing thing to thank God, and all of you, for.  Though numbers may change and our response may change with them, whether we worship outside or in our homes, this year has brought about rich and strengthening blessings.  We give thanks.

Blessings and peace,

Pastor Lisa
Some Quick Notes:
We have had such great response to our outdoor Prayer and Communion Service that, due to space and social distancing, we have had to add an earlier Service from 8:45 a.m. to 9:15 a.m.  We will continue to have the Service from 9:30 a.m. to 10:00 a.m.  They both are held in our outside chapel by the office door.  We are grateful to our Lord to have this “problem”!  We are still having our (about) 30-minute Worship and Communion Service in the Sanctuary at 10:30 a.m.

You are welcome to join any of our Services, as long as space and social distancing allows!  God is Good!

Remember last year when we had our Thanksgiving Service and a sliders turkey dinner?  Well, nothing keeps us from worshiping, thanking, and praising God – not even a pandemic!  So, we are planning to do this again this year!  On Wednesday, November 25, at 11:30 a.m. we will again gather in our Sanctuary to worship, thank, and praise our God for all His gifts.  We will also have pre-packaged Slider Turkey Sandwiches and sides for you to take home to enjoy!  We need to pre-order them, so you will have to call the Church office at (562) 598-8697 to make a reservation.  Because the cost will necessarily have increased for the packaging, we will ask for a freewill offering this year to cover the cost of the sliders.
November 2020

Message from Our President …

Dear Christian Friends:

In our everchanging calendar during this corona virus event we are changing again … our Annual Congregational Meeting Part 1 will now be held immediately following our 10:30 a.m. Worship Service on Sunday, November 22 and it will be held in our Sanctuary.  So, just remain in your seats following Worship for a very short meeting.  Financial Chair Kay Pushman will present the proposed budget for 2021 for your approval.


The other important item of business will be the election of four Church Council members.  The Council will present a slate of four for your consideration.  They are: Carmen Leslie and Phyllis Mackey running for re-election and newcomers to the Council: Betty Lucero and Leslie Parker.  This is not set in concrete, however, as we most certainly welcome any other nominations from the floor.


Thanks to Pastor Lisa’s tireless efforts, the re-opening of Worship in our Church is going quite well.  We are running out of room for our outside service at 9:30 a.m. (a really nice problem to have) and our indoor service at 10:30 a.m. is growing in attendance each week.


For safety reasons we are using a limited number of participants in the Altar area (Pastor, Worship Leader, Organist).  There will be no new schedules for Acolytes, Communion Assistants, Prayer Leaders, and Scripture Readers until we return to regular Worship Services.  When we do resume regular Worship, please let us know if you would volunteer to serve in one of these categories.


Our thanks to all who have donated a huge amount of food to Lutheran Social Services and also to Carl Keene who makes the deliveries to them in Garden Grove.

We have been praised as a Congregation by ELCA Bishop Andy Taylor for shutting down an already scheduled re-opening Worship Service because of a corona virus scare and then successfully staging a Service the following Sunday.

Praise the Lord!
Jerry Brady

Council President

REDEEMER LUTHERAN CHURCH

FINANCIAL STATUS

OCTOBER 19, 2020
US BANK
As of October 19, we have received $8,089.47 in offerings with one more deposit to be made on October 26.  Our US Bank balance as of October 19 is $14,763.42.

CONSTRUCTION BREAKDOWN
Hanover Insurance check
$47,512.76

12:24 Construction
$38,773.84

Hammond Organ
$697.68

McCormack Roofing 
$9,475.00

OCB
$7,180.79

Hanover Insurance check
$7,180.79

Painting of east wall
$645.00

Sealing and repair of basement wall
$3,200.00 

Repairs completed, but not covered by insurance
($5,278.76)
Other repairs needed, but not covered by insurance
$2,875.00
Deep cleaning of church
$1,200.00

Paint outside south wall
$900.00

Paint outside west wall
$775.00

PAYROLL PROTECTION PLAN SBA LOAN

Loan is for $7,745.00.  Pastor has received notification from Synod that 100% of this loan will be forgiven.  I received an email from US Bank on September 16 that the forms to complete documentation that we have complied with the terms of this loan will be sent to me in October. As of 10/19, I haven't received any notification to reconcile this account.

THRIVENT

I deposited the Hanover Insurance check in the Thrivent Money Market hoping to earn some interest before we had to pay for the repairs needed for the church.  Unfortunately, we only earned 11 cents.  I chose to take the 11 cents out of Thrivent, so our balance in Thrivent is $7,420.37, which was the balance prior to the Hanover Insurance check deposit.  

Respectfully submitted, Kay Pushman
CYCLE A – Year of Matthew

ALL SAINTS SUNDAY THROUGH
November 1, 2020 – All Saints Sunday

Revelation 7:9-17

Psalm 34:1-10, 22

1 John 3:1-3

Matthew 5:1-12

November 1, 2020 – 22nd Sunday after Pentecost
Micah 3:5-12

Psalm 43

1 Thessalonians 2:9-13

Matthew 23:1-12

November 8, 2020 – 23rd Sunday after Pentecost
Amos 5:18-24

Wisdom 6:12-16 (Alternate)

Psalm 70

Wisdom 6:17-20 (Alternate)

1 Thessalonians 4:13-18

Matthew 25:1-13

November 15, 2020 – 24th Sunday after Pentecost
Zephaniah 1:7, 12-18

Psalm 90:1-12

1 Thessalonians 5:1-11

Matthew 25:14-30

November 22, 2020 – Christ The King
Ezekiel 34:11-16, 20-24

Psalm 95:1-7

Ephesians 1:15-23

Matthew 25:31-46

November 26, 2020 – Day of Thanksgiving

Deuteronomy 8:7-18

Psalm 65

2 Corinthians 9:6-15

Luke 17:11-19

November 29, 2020 – First Sunday of Advent

Isaiah 64:1-9

Psalm 80:1-7, 17-19

1 Corinthians 1:3-9

Mark 13:24-37

December 6, 2020 – Second Sunday of Advent

Isaiah 40:1-11

Psalm 85:1-2, 8-13

2 Peter 3:8-15

Mark 1:1-8

December 13, 2020 – Third Sunday of Advent

Isaiah 61:1-4, 8-11

Psalm 126

Luke 1:46-55 (Alternate)

1 Thessalonians 5:16-24

John 1:6-8, 19-28

December 20, 2020 – Fourth Sunday of Advent

2 Samuel 7:1-11, 16

Luke 1:46b-55

Psalm 89:1-4, 19-26 (Alternate)

Romans 16:25-27

Luke 1:26-38

December 24, 2020 – Nativity of Our Lord, Christmas Eve

Isaiah 9:2-7

Psalm 96

Titus 2:11-14

Luke 2:1-20
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Reflections on WORSHIP

and DISCIPLESHIP by Margo Geesing

“Beatitudes and Judgement”


As we begin November, 224 days have passed since the first “shelter in place” order went out by the Governor on March 20 in response to the novel coronavirus-19.  We begin the month with a celebration of all the saints: those living with us, those who are to come after us, and those who have gone before us; especially those who have died this year.  For many that number is more than usual.  As I am writing this in October, the results of the national election are still a few weeks away and who knows what will happen with that.  We have had protests and upheaval.  We will be having our Annual Meeting Part 1 in a new way with masks and social distancing.  At the end of the month we will be celebrating Thanksgiving Day in a new way and perhaps wondering what we are thankful for.  The last Sunday of November is the first Sunday of Advent and the beginning of the new Church year.  It has been a year of new, different, work-around, fear, hope, concern, reaching out, checking up, and a wild rollercoaster of emotions.
But with this all, there are constants that we have to reach for and trust in: God loves us all; God has a plan; prayers will be answered; and we are always blessed in all ways.  Our actions should be guided by the gift we are given by Jesus in the Gospel lesson for All Saints Sunday: The Beatitudes: “3Blessed are the poor in spirit, for theirs is the kingdom of heaven. 4Blessed are those who mourn, for they will be comforted. 5Blessed are the meek, for they will inherit the earth. 6Blessed are those who hunger and thirst for righteousness, for they will be filled. 7Blessed are the merciful, for they will receive mercy. 8Blessed are the pure in heart, for they will see God. 9Blessed are the peacemakers, for they will be called children of God. 10Blessed are those who are persecuted for righteousness' sake, for theirs is the kingdom of heaven. 11Blessed are you when people revile you and persecute you and utter all kinds of evil against you falsely on my account 12Rejoice and be glad, for your reward is great in heaven, for in the same way they persecuted the prophets who were before you.” (Matt.5:3-12).
We end the Church year on Christ the King with the Gospel from Matthew 25: “35for I was hungry and you gave me food, I was thirsty and you gave me something to drink, I was a stranger and you welcomed me, 36I was naked and you gave me clothing, I was sick and you took care of me, I was in prison and you visited me.”  This is what we will be asked about by Christ.  Not who we voted for, how much money we earned, what car we drove, or what house we lived in.  Rather, we will be asked: how much have you loved; how have you cared for others; and how have you touched other’s lives.  From the 10 Commandments (Exodus 20) which are God’s command to love Jesus gave us the Beatitudes which are a promise of the rewards of living that life of love to the Great Commandment (Matthew 22:36-40) which simplifies the Commandments and finally the final judgement which gives us all the concrete ways of living out the Commandments, Beatitudes, and the Great Commandment.
If we, as a Christian people, live every day focused on being the blessed people we are and sharing that blessing with others, our lives, and by extension the world, shall be a better place.  Let us work on being poor in spirit (recognizing our need for God), empathetic, meek, righteous, merciful, pure, peacemakers, faithful and honorable in our relationship with God and one another.  Let us feed the hungry, give drink to the thirsty, welcome the stranger, clothe the naked, care for the sick, and visit those in prison.  Let us truly love God, our neighbors, and ourselves to the glory of God.  May this next Church year beginning with Advent be the year we build the Kingdom of God on earth; a Kingdom of Love.
Time changes on November 1 at 2:00 a.m. – remember to change your clock BACK 1 hour before you go to bed on Saturday, October 31 (Reformation Day!!)!
The date of our Annual Meeting Part 1 has been changed to Sunday, November 22, 2020 in the Sanctuary after the 10:30 a.m. Communion Service.

We Thank God for the Fellowship we had with those who have died during this past year and who will be remembered at our Service on November 1st.
Esther Angel
Doris Borsdorf
Romaine Janus
Barbara LaBoyteaux
Lillian Linker
Tom Nelson
Karen Merkel
Chris Moore
Sara Gould
May They All Rest in the Peace of Christ
DISASTER RESPONSE

It is usual that when there is a call for help after disasters Lutheran Disaster Response is on the ground helping.  They in turn get the word out that help is needed.  Here are two areas they are working in NOW and could use our financial help: Hurricane Laura that hit Louisiana and parts of Texas and the California Wildfires.

Your gifts ensure that our church will be able to provide help and hope for those whose lives have been devastated by Hurricane Laura. Gifts designated for “Hurricane Response” will be used entirely (100%) for hurricane response efforts until they are complete. 
You can support wildfire survivors. Gifts to “U.S. Wildfires” will be used in full (100%) to assist those affected by wildfires until the response is complete. 

You can make a check out to Redeemer Lutheran Church with where you want the monies to go on the memo line and we will send the collected monies to Lutheran Disaster Response.

Or you may send them a check on your own.  Make checks payable to Lutheran Disaster Response.  Write "U.S. Wildfires" or “Hurricane Response” or “Where Most Needed” on your check's memo line and send to:

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America; P.O. Box 1809; Merrifield, VA 22116-8009
Call 800-638-3522 to make a donation with a credit card. Operators are ready to assist you Monday through Friday, 8:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m. Central Time.
Or online at: https://www.elca.org/Our-Work/Relief-and-Development/Lutheran-Disaster-Response.
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